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within the next couple of months, although it would be even better 
if we as a collective was able to convince people to walk to school, 
rather than being dropped off at the front gates I know that’s a 
difficult decision for some people, but I hope one day that we can 
reach that. 
 

At the time of writing this, it was nice to see that the rain has 
ceased, and we are now into warm spell of weather. I’m sure 
everyone of us will be taking advantage of it, because within 4 to 5 
weeks the nights will be drawing in, we seem to look forward to the 
summer months all year and within 6/8 weeks we’re heading 
towards autumn again, we all moan about the weather in the UK 
but rather than having sun 365 days a year I actually enjoyed the 
seasons and I hope you do too. 
 
So as far as the council is concerned with our redevelopments, the 
marketplace will shortly be out for final designs, along with Pier 
Gardens and I’m pleased to say that Sea Road development is now 
on the way. I know there will be people inconvenienced by the 
works but please bear with us, as the saying goes, there’s no gain 
without pain. 
 
I hope you all enjoy the rest of the summer,  
 
Cllr Hayden Dawkins 
 
Finally, your Ward Councillors are always available to respond to your 
issues. 
Cllr Hayden Dawkins  07910 000682 

Cllr Stan Shreeve             07702 343340 

Cllr Stephen Harness  07925 050706 
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In May 2024, I was fortunate enough to be reelected to the council 
and I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and 
everyone of you that voted for me. I will repay that faith and 
continue to fight for our ward. Shortly after my election, along came 
the national elections and I was pleased to see Martin Vickers was 
elected back into office, he has done a lot for the area in the time 
he’s been in office, during the General Election campaign your ward 
councillors spent many hours with Martin knocking on doors in our 
ward of Humberston and New Waltham. It was a good opportunity 
to meet so many people and listen to their views  etc. Also to 
witness first hand how hard Martin worked to be re-elected and I’m 
sure that hard work will continue. 
 
During my election campaign, I spoke to many people and I could 
see what it meant, that we was able to stop some developments 
happening locally Midfield Rd., Church Lane etc. but obviously after 
the election result in July, the fight may again appear on both these 
sites. I hope that’s not the case but if it is , all three of your ward 
councillors will be fighting to hopefully make sure they don’t get go 
ahead. 
 
2024 has so far been very busy for us all, and I’m sure you will share 
my views that the recent riots that are taking place across the 
country is disappointing. It’s disappointing that people want to 
destroy our towns and cities throughout the UK,  it’s something I am 
strongly opposed to and I hope that by the time you read this that 
everything has calmed down. 
 
Since the last newsletter things have moved on with the toll bar 
drop off zone and we should see spades in the ground, hopefully  
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Welcome to the Autumn 2024 Edition of the 

Humberston Village Newsletter. 

The Newsletters are all available via our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

If you have an interesting article which you  think 

residents would like to see, please email them to us. 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

For events news etc. also see us on FB and Instagram 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL— COUNCIL NOTES 

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday 

of each month and then a Planning 

Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday. If there 

are any applications to consider.  

Meetings are held in the Queen 

Elizabeth Hall and agendas are 

published 6 days before on our 

website. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

A village walk-around had been held 

during July and NELC had noted some 

areas for action and taken them away 

for progress and/or consideration. 

Planning 

The Village Council continues to receive 

consultation on many planning           

applications for Humberston and these 

are discussed at the Village Council 

main monthly meetings and also at an 

interim Planning Committee Meeting 

held     mid-way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend 

and make the Village Council aware of 

any issues with planning.  All Planning 

Agendas and Minutes are all on the 

Village Council website. The 

minutes show the Village Council’s 

observations and comments on each 

application it considered. 

 

Wendover Paddock and Halls 

Acoustic boards have now been fitted 

but need some slight adjustment with 

positioning.  The Village Council has 

also upgraded its old CCTV system with 

new cameras and an updated system 

for protection in the Paddock and for 

both Halls.  Thanks to Paul Allsopp at A 

and H security for this work for us. 

The Council will also be providing a 

new piece of equipment within the 

Paddock this year and is just obtaining 

prices for doing so. 

Finance 

The Council has now had its external 
audit completed and no actions at all 
were raised by the external auditors, 
PKF Littlejohn.  Audit closure notice has 
been published and as usual, all 
information is available on our website 
at: 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

During the last term, the rainbow and brownies have been doing 

the region “May Day, May Day” badge which marks the 200th 

anniversary of the RNLI. The girls visited the local station and had 

a visit from a crew member to learn about safety by water. Both 

the rainbows and brownies held a fundraiser, baking cakes, 

making gifts, holding a raffle and name card. The total amount 

raised was £165.  

After the summer break we will all be welcoming new girls into 

our sections. It would be lovely to welcome adults who would like 

a leadership role, especially in our rainbows. 

We are now welcoming girls from the age of 4-7 into rainbow 
units, brownies 7-10 and guides 10-14. Both girl and adult 
enquiries are always welcome, whatever the age. If you find the 
evenings in Humberston do not fit in but you or your daughter 
fancy a new, fun packed adventure go to www.girlguiding.org.uk 
and register your interest.  Here you can enter your postcode, 
and this will bring up the units available, days and times. Once 
you have enquired the unit leader with be informed by email and 
will contact you. To speak to a local leader please call Theresa 
Barker on 01472 879928.  

 

 

 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
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WALK WELL GROUP 

We meet on a Thursday at The Gingerbread House at 
10am.  

Everyone is welcome and our walks are suited to all 
abilities, with the walks lasting 40 to 70 mins 
depending which group you  are with. 

Contact details are Kathy  

07594 435181 
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Village Council notes continued…. 

Land Management  

The Council continues to maintain its 
sites throughout the village.  

New Cemetery Extension 

The landscaping works for the new 
cemetery extension have now been 
completed and a big thank you to Phil 
Rutherford from Millstone Garden 
Centre for getting this work done for 
us—it was a big job.  QMS Ltd is now 
installing fencing around the site and 
the next face will be the installation of 
the paths etc. 

Next Meetings 

Main meetings of the Council are  
being held on the first Tuesday of the 
month 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

Tuesday 3rd September2024 

Tuesday 1st October 2024 

Tuesday 5th November2024 

All meetings start at 7.15 pm and are 
held in the Queen Elizabeth Hall, 
Humberston (ie the new hall) 

 

There are also planning meetings held 
on the third Tuesday of each month if 
required and these agendas are also 

on the website as required. 

THE AGENDA FOR EACH MEETING IS 
PUBLISHED APPROXIMATELY ONE 
WEEK BEFORE AND IS ALWAYS 
AVAILABLE ON THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
WEBSITE 

Residents and visitors are warmly    
welcomed at our meetings and there is 
a ‘public session’ held at the 
Chairman’s discretion, for members of 
the public to be able to speak on issues 
before the Council. 

Please check for planning meetings 
held on the third Tuesday of each 
month if required. 

 

Social Media Contact 

Please do not  book the Halls or make 
any cemetery enquiries or bookings 
through our FB page.  We use this as a 
message board only—please contact us 
directly if you want to book the Hall 
etc. or access any other services which 
the Village Council provides. 

Tel. 07494 577661 

Email—
clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 

Check us out on Instagram at 

humberstonvillagecouncil—please follow our page for news items, stories, 

photos of what is going on in Humberston 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Village Council 

Cllr. Liz Shawhulme       eshawhulme@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07913-633167 
Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Dennis Sharp  dsharp@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07704-048738 
 
Members 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins       mhodgins@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 01472-211656 
 
Cllr. Tracey Rudd       trudd@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07985-219501  
 
Cllr. Heidi Clark       hclark@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-507301 
 
Cllr. Jim Hudson       jhudson@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 07585-229064 
 
Cllr. Tracey Duff  tduff@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07850-212261 
 

Cllr. Mark Thompson mthompson@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Tel: 07837-962109 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 
Email: clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
 

Please contact the Clerk on the above 
number for all hall bookings, 
cemetery bookings and enquiries, 
allotment vacancies and general 
enquiries for Humberston Village 
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Police News continued….. 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so 
that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community 
that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or your 
Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                                             
The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave                                                                                                          
PCSO 7751 Emma Goodey                                                                                                        
PCSO 7582 Jenny Mckie                                                                                                        
They can be contacted via email on  

SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

Humberston Newsletter Distribution Vacancy: 

We now have a distribution round vacant for a new 

distributor for our Village Newsletter.  The distributor should 

be between 13 and 18 and live in Humberston Village.  There 

are 4 editions each year and each round is roughly 500 copies 

to distribute in a given area. 

If you are interested please email us at: 

  clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Closing date for emails of interest is 31st October 2024 

mailto:SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update August 2024 

 

Crime 

There were fifty one reported crimes across the Humberston & New 
Waltham Ward for July. For Humberston these included:   

Residential Burglary:                                                                                                      
Between 24

th
 May and 1

st
 July, a burglary occurred at a chalet on 

Humberston Fitties. The intruder lit a fire, consumed alcohol, and stole 
items from the property.                                                                                                     
Overnight 6th & 7th July, another chalet on Humberston Fitties was 
broken into after the rear door was kicked in. Electrical items were 
stolen.                                                                                                                  

Criminal damage:                                                                                                             
Eggs were thrown at a property on Humberston Avenue.                                                                       
Graffiti was sprayed on the front garden fence of a property on 
Humberston Avenue.                                                                                                           
In connection with the other graffiti, a wheelie bin at a neighbouring 
property on Humberston Avenue was also sprayed.                                                                              
Damage to the outer pane of a patio door window on Coniston 
Crescent.                                    A house window was smashed by a 
brick on St Christophers Road.                                                                                               

Other crime include:                                                                                                         
Eight assaults.                                                                                                                 
Three reports of harassment.                                                                                                 
Three reports of sending malicious communications.                                                                           
One minor public order offence 

There have been no reports of ASB.   
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VILLAGE COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN HOURS: 

The Clerk  to the Village Council is available once a week in person 

in the Office at Wendover Paddock Hall every Thursday afternoon 

from 2pm to 4pm. 

If you wish to speak to the Clerk or make a hall booking, have a 

cemetery or allotment enquiry, planning issue or just a general 

enquiry, do please call in in person on Thursday afternoons.  This is 

a regular open office slot every week to allow residents enhanced 

access to the Council services.  No appointment is necessary please 

just call in between 2pm and 4 pm. 

For the rest of the week, the Clerk will still work remotely and 

Mondays to Thursdays 9am to 4 pm the Clerk can be reached on 

the Office number 07494 577661 or on our email at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Next Edition of the Newsletter 

Winter 2024 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be with us 

by  

FRIDAY 1st NOVEMBER 2024 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email    

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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EVENTS NEWS 

Christmas Event—SAVE THE DATE !!!! 

Saturday 7th December 2024—2 to 5 pm 

Our usual Christmas Event with Christmas crafts, 

games for the children, refreshments and a visit 

from Santa with gift for the children. 

Senior’s Lunch 

Following on from our very popular D-Day Luncheon for our 

senior residents, we are having a Senior’s Christmas Lunch—you 

do need to reserve a place please and its free for over 65’s who 

live in Humberston. 

When you reserve a place we will get a ticket out to you for the 

lunch. 

Friday 29th November 2024 

1 pm to 3 pm 

Queen Elizabeth Hall, Humberston 

To book your place please call us on  07494 577661 or email us 

At clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com.  Closing date to reserve 

your space will be Wednesday 20th November 2024. 
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 Summer Clubs 

Thanks to everyone who came along and supported the Summer Clubs 

on Fridays throughout August. 

We had Andy Carr entertainment, Nunny’s Farm, LC Fitness and Dance 

and then our very own Village-Council initiated craft and messy session! 

These were free for local youngsters and thanks also to the adults some 

of whom stayed and helped us. 

Refreshments were free to everyone, laid on by the Village Council, and 

the Village Council members and staff members helped man the 

sessions. 
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Summer Event  

Thanks to everyone who came along to our Summer Event in 

July 2024.  Thanks to Cymbalism who entertained us during 

the afternoon, to those who entered  our Village Show and 

baked, knitted, drew and made items—and special thanks to 

Mrs. Val Hyde for being our judge for the day.  The games, 

which filled the old hall were particularly popular! 

Thanks to Mr. Harrison for bringing the Ice Cream Van and 

special thanks to those friends of the Council who came along 

to help us man the bar, help with refreshments and the 

children’s games etc. 

The weather wasn’t too kind to us on the day but we 

soldiered on and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. 
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We will be holding three more uniform swap days on 22nd/23rd and 24th 

August 2024. 

Alternative Friday mornings is Michael Taylor’s Art Class. Please contact 

Michael if you would like to join. You will be made very welcome. 

Telephone 01472 873200. 

Please follow St Peter’s on Facebook 

HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPeters/ChurchHumberston 
Please contact either of the following if you require any information 

about St Peter’s Church 

 
May God Bless You and everyone you love and care for. 

With All our Best Wishes 

 

 

 

 

Sue Sinclair Church Warden/

Secretary 

07708974390 

Theresa Barker Church Warden/

Treasurer 

07855912492 

6th October Morning Prayer 11.00 

10th October Pop in 10.00 - 12.00 Tea/coffee 

13th October Communion 11.00 

20th October Morning Prayer 11.00 

27th October Communion 11.00 

3rd November All Saints/Souls 11.00 

10th November Remembrance 10.00 

14th November Pop In 10.00 - 12.00 

https://www.facebook.com/StPeters/ChurchHumberston
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter’s Church 

We hope you are all enjoying the lovely summer weather. It is perfect 

weather for a good harvest with the rain and the sunshine. Our next main 

festival is the Harvest Festival. 

Here is a passage from Matthew 13: Verses 18-23 

“Hear then the parable of the sower. When any one hears the word of the 

kingdom and does not understand it, the evil one comes and snatches 

away what is sown in his heart; this is what was sown along the path. As 

for what was sown on rocky ground, this is he who hears the word and 

immediately receives it with joy; yet he has no root in himself, but 

endures for a while, and when tribulation or persecution arises on 

account of the word, immediately he falls away. As for what was sown 

among thorns, this is he who hears the word, but the cares of the world 

and the delight in riches choke the word, and it proves unfruitful. As for 

what was sown on good soil, this is he who hears the word and 

understands it; he indeed bears fruit, and yields, in one case a 

hundredfold, in another sixty, and in another thirty.” 

Services and events for August, September October and November 

 

18th August Morning Prayer 11.00 

25th August Communion 11.00 

1st September Morning Prayer 11.00 

8th September Communion 11.00 

12th September Pop In 10.00 - 12.00 Tea/coffee & Chat 

15th September Morning Prayer 11.00 

22nd September Communion 11.00 

29th September Harvest Festival 11.00 

11 

 Some random pictures from 

the day!......... 
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HUMBERSTON ALLOTMENT NEWS 

Well done to our 2024 Allotment Competition winners—a 

presentation to all of the winners was made by Cllr. Tracey Rudd, 

Chairman of the Allotment Committee, just before the main August 

Village Council meeting.  The trophy was presented to the overall 

winner and then runners up etc. were all awarded Garden Centre 

Gift Vouchers. 

Our winner for 2024—Mr. 

Doug Stainton 

Runners Up for 2024 — 

Mr and Mrs Swannick 

33 
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ADVERTISING WITH US: 

We take all sorts of adverts from all sorts of companies—if you 

would like to see your advert dropped through around 3,500 

letterboxes in the Humberston area by our own in-house 

distribution team, then contact us to discuss your requirements.   

07494 577661 or email clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Anyone wanting to go on our waiting list for an 

allotment should ring the Clerk to the Council on 

07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Winner of Best Newcomer for 

2024—Mrs Ramsdale and family 

Third place for 2024 - 

Mr. Ingram and family 
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WENDOVER PADDOCK 

New Equipment! 

The Village Council has now agreed a new piece of equipment 

for the paddock and this will now be ordered and hopefully 

not too long a wait until its installed. 

Its an inclusive piece of 

equipment and will be 

installed over by the 

basket swing area. 

 

Sorry everyone but dogs are NOT al-

lowed in the Paddock area. 

Only assistance dogs may be present in the 

Paddock. 

This is for health and safety/hygiene reasons 

as children are using the paddock.  Please be 

mindful of this and do not bring your dog 

into the paddock. 
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New CCTV 

The CCTV at both of the Halls and within Wendover Paddock 

has now been updated and a big thank you to Paul at A & H 

Security Services for his promptness and care with this up-

grade for the Village Council. 

The Village Council 

has a formally 

adopted and legal-

ly compliant CCTC 

policy in place. 
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What’s o at the Halls? 

The following are the regular classes taking place in either the 

Wendover Hall or the Queen Elizabeth II Hall.  For further 

information please either pop along to the class and speak to the 

organiser or call us on 07494 577661 

Mondays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  evening in Wendover Hall 

Zumba  9.30—10.30 am  Queen Elizabeth Halll 

Bingo (fortnightly) afternoon   “ 

Guides 6.30 to 8.30 pm   “ 

Tuesdays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Carpet Bowling Club    evening in Wendover Hall 

Pilates 10 –11 and 11-12  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

LC Fitness Children’s Class 5 to 6 pm “ 

Art Class 7 to 9 pm   Meeting room, Wendover Hall 

Village Council Meetings are also held on Tuesday evenings—the 

first and third Tuesdays of each month 

Wednesdays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  evening in Wendover Hall 

29 
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Have something inter-

esting for our next News-

letter? 

The next edition will be for 

Christmas/Winter 2024 

and if you belong to a 

group which has an event 

or would like to highlight 

something you are doing 

please let us know so that 

we can see if can go into 

our next edition. 

Send it over to the email 
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Lullaby’s Baby Group 10.30-12.30  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Ukulele Group 2 to 3 pm  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Pilates 6 to 7 pm    Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Yoga with Mollie 7.30-8.30 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Thursdays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Humber Belles  7 to 9 pm  Wendover Hall 

Sound Therapy Session 11-12 Queen Elizabeth Hall (fortnightly) 

Yoga with Jan  1.30 to 3.00 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

LC Fitness Child’s Class 4.15-5.515 Queen Elizabeth Hall  

Yoga with Mollie 6 to 7 pm  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Fridays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Zumba 9.30 to 10.30 am  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Rainbows/Brownies from 4.30 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Saturdays 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  morning in Wendover Hall 

Afternoons and evenings both halls available for private hires 

 Sundays 

Both Halls available for private hires 
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CEMETERY NEWS 

The landscaping works have now been completed and a big thank 

you to the team from Millstone Garden Centre for doing this for us 

in time. 

As this magazine goes to press, the fencing around the perimeter 

of the site is being completed and in the Autumn hedging plants 

will then added to the fencing to grow a good hedged boundary to 

the site. 

Next phase will be the pathways and  making entrances from the 

old cemetery into this new part. 

There will some new elements in the new part of the Cemetery 

with a central ‘gazebo’ area for seating and also we will installing 

some memorial fixtures where people can place a memorial 

plaque to remember those who  are not interred into the 

cemetery.  Further details of this will follow. 

It is anticipated that the new extension may be able to be put into 

use in the new year at 

the beginning of 

2025 but as with 

most things, it is 

weather 

dependent on 

completion for 

works. 
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Humberston Fitties News and Events 

Humberston Fitties owners continue to make good use of the 
Community Garden. Two main events have been held in the Gar-
den, so far, this year. Events are organised by FOTA (Fitties 
Owners and Tenants Association). The Fitties Fun Dog Show 
took place on Sunday 5th May.  The event was well attended and 
16 canines brought along their humans to participate in the 10 
classes. A family from the Haven caravan site, who had seen 
the poster and wanted to bring their pooch along, were made 
very welcome. All entrants received a bag of home-made dog 
treats which were kindly made by Alison Clay and Julie Connell. 
An afternoon of laughter and doggy antics followed, with many 
participants requesting that this event be repeated next year. 
Doug the bulldog was the winner of ‘Best in Show’ and 
‘Community Canine 2024’, as voted for by the audience, was 
awarded to the westie Dave Drew.  

The 80th anniversary of D Day was remembered by Fitties own-
ers, friends and family on Sunday June 9th.  Approximately 70 
attendees were treated to a reading from youngsters Emily and 
Ava, which was followed by a quiz and prize Bingo. The highlight 
of the afternoon was the fabulous Swing Dancers who demon-
strated some show dances and were then joined by some enthu-
siastic amateurs! The prize for ‘Best 1940s Out-
fit’ was awarded to the Canon family who were 
delighted with their prize; a tin of Spam. 

In other news, congratulations are offered 
to FOTA Chairman Paul Bright, who has been 
elected as a local, Independent Councillor 
for Freshney Ward. A well- deserved win!  
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Travel around Humberston for just £1 to get wherever 

you want in North East Lincolnshire 

There are a whole range of ways to get around town, but none as cheap 

or readily available  as the bus. 

In Humberston, residents can access a number of services such as the 8, 9 

and 10 to get them to where they need to go. What’s even better though 

is the price it costs you to use them. 

Number 8 – this service operates from Cleethorpes Pier to Grimsby 

Town Centre via Humberston, Scartho and Westward Ho and 

runs every 30 minutes.  

Number 9 & 10 - this service operates from Tesco Hewitts Circus, to 

Waltham via North Sea Lane, Kingsway, Cleethorpes Pier, Grims-

by Road, GY Town Centre, Bargate, Scartho Road, terminating on 

Barnoldby Road. Both services run every 30 minutes. 

For just £1 after 6pm on weekdays and all day on weekends and bank 

holidays, you can get wherever you need to go across the borough. 

Whether you’re travelling to a doctor’s appointment or taking a trip into 

town, getting the bus is the easiest and cheapest way to do it. 

Alternatively, you can download the Stagecoach app to find out every-

thing you need to know about the buses in your area. 

For less than the cost of an ice cream or a coffee, get yourself out and 

about and relax on one of the many buses travelling through Humber-

ston. 

As well as this, for those who are eligible, you can travel for free through-

out North East Lincolnshire. If you have a disability or get a state pension, 

you can apply for a concessionary travel pass. 
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Recently, this service has been enhanced to allow pass holders to travel 

for free before 9.30am for on top of what was already available. Now 

getting to those early appointments can be a simple trip on the bus and 

one that won’t cost you a penny either! 

As we look to improve accessibility for buses in the area, we are also mov-

ing forward with additional double yellow lines along Humberston Ave-

nue near to the Tetney Road end. 

This is to help reduce issues for buses during peak times, such as school 

drop-offs and pick-ups. With the addition of the yellow lines, it will pre-

vent cars from parking in areas where buses would usually stop, enhanc-

ing the punctuality of the service. 

To see what services are available to you in your area, follow this link Bus 

Journey Planner | Find Bus Routes | Stagecoach (stagecoachbus.com) 

 

Note that the Village Council has some large paper copies 

of the maps in the Parish Office at Wendover Queen Eliza-

beth Hall.  There is someone in the office on Thursday 

afternoons beteeen 2 and 4 pm if you want to drop in and 

collect one. 

 

 

https://www.stagecoachbus.com/plan-a-journey
https://www.stagecoachbus.com/plan-a-journey

